1512 Willow Lawn Drive, Suite 100, Richmond, VA 23230 www.dLCV.org

T:800-552-3962 F:804-662-7431

October 5, 2015

Debra Ferguson, Commissioner
Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services
P.O. Box 1797
Richmond, VA 23218-1797

RE: Lethal Restraint at Western State Hospital

Dear Dr. Ferguson,

for detailed information regarding WSH's long history of abusive seclusion and restraint practices and specific findings related to the circumstances surrounding Ms. death. We urge you to

Please see the enclosed report, Lesson Never Learned: Lethal Restraint at Western State Hospital,

mandate swift and immediate reforms at Western State Hospital to protect current and future patients from harm.

Singerely,

Colleen Miller Executive Director

CC:

Dr. William Hazel, Secretary, Health and Human Resources

June Jennings, State Inspector General

Dr. Mary Clare Smith, Facility Director, Western State Hospital